
 

 

       
 

 

              

Present: 

Trustees – Rick Chandler, Chair; Anne Bickford 

Sexton – Melvin Bowne 

 

The meeting was called to order at 4:05 PM.   The minutes from October 5th were read 

and approved. 

 

Old Business:    

• Brico has finished the Maplewood wall.  Rick, Melvin and Selectman Ballou met 

with Brico for final inspection.  Trustees approved final payment.  Rick will 

contact Gene Sanborn to have the wall sealed.   

• Tom Davidson will be in NH in January to discuss a donation for repairs for the 

Webster enclosure at Congregational Cemetery. 

• Unitil has not yet cut the trees. 

New Business: 

• Rick will contact MacDuffie Construction re: road repair in Maplewood. 

• Anne will see whether there is any interest in the tree in Maplewood that is 

encroaching on the Merrill lot.  Perhaps Concord could use it for a future 

Christmas tree. 

• Rick will start preparing town report summary. 

• Rick will contact Linda Underhill (administrator of Glenice and Byron Charles 

estate) regarding the inquiry of Velma Charles asking if there is a lot in her name 

in the family plot. 

• Melvin will close the cemeteries on November 15th. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 5:10 PM.   

The next regular meeting is scheduled for December 7th, 2017 at 4:00 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Anne Bickford 

Cemetery Trustee / Secretary 
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